Attachment 5.  
Memorandum of Transit Responses to public comments received at April 30, 2013 special TREE meeting

Communication with Cities
1. Letters from three cities were presented to the Committee members.  What outreach/communication has been carried out with other cities, including but not limited to Bellevue, Issaquah, Mercer Island, Redmond, and Renton?  If this is addressed in the Public Engagement Reports, let me know. 

Issaquah -- Service Planning staff met with Issaquah staff members to discuss the I-90 project changes that affect the City of Issaquah. Issaquah Staff members expressed their understanding of the need to adjust service to address crowding through the efficiencies proposed. Issaquah Staff briefed the mayor and other elected officials. Metro staff is meeting with the city's Transportation Utilities Technology Environmental Committee (TUTEC) May 9, 2013 to review the changes with them.

Mercer Island -- Service Planning contacted staff at Mercer Island in February 2013 when the proposal contained the removal of Route 216 from serving Mercer Island Park-and-Ride. Mercer Island expressed concern that Sound Transit Regional Express Route 550 was overcrowded and without Route 216 the problem would be worse. This part of the proposal was dropped. 

Bellevue -- The I-90 service changes were discussed with Bellevue staff.  They concurred with the changes.

Woodinville -- Metro sent press releases for the ASD project to Woodinville media outlets and notified the City of Woodinville, Woodinville Chamber and Woodinville Lions Club as part of our ASD general stakeholder email update in January. To reach riders of Route 311, Metro staff boarded each Route 311 trip and distributed information at the Woodinville Park-and-Ride. We also hosted an information table at the Community Service Area Open House that was held in Woodinville on December 6, 2012.  

 

Redmond -- Metro sent press releases for the ASD project to Redmond media outlets. Chester Knapp, Senior Transportation Planner for Redmond was invited to and attended open houses during both phases of outreach. We’ve also had numerous follow-up conversations with the City of Redmond about alternative service delivery in the Snohomish Valley and how we may be able to apply lessons learned in Redmond (we are working with the City of Redmond now on the second demonstration project). We also met with the Sound Cities Association twice during the project to explain the concepts and gather their input.

Renton – Metro sent press releases for the Renton restructure project to Renton media outlets. Metro worked closely with the City of Renton throughout the Renton Transit Restructure project. Metro staff held two meetings with Renton staff, one in the fall of 2012 when initial proposals were developed, and one in early 2013, when the revised proposals were developed. Renton staff came to all of the public meetings we held during the project. Renton staff was provided with a final public engagement report and final information about the recommended changes. Staff indicated support for the final recommended set of changes.

2. Can you provide some follow-up on the contact with CT to coordinate with the Swift Bus? 

Metro and Community Transit have undertaken coordination activities during all stages of the development of both Swift and RapidRide. In that work, Metro and Community Transit agreed that the two BRT services would meet at Aurora Village Transit Center and have worked to ensure the connection between the Swift and Route 358/RapidRide E Line is convenient. 

Community Transit included Metro on their partner steering committee throughout planning and implementation of Swift. 

Community Transit and Metro have an agreement establishing a single passenger island that will serve both Swift and RapidRide at Aurora Transit Center 

ORCA provides for coordinated fare payment; service is frequent on both services so daytime schedule coordination is not a problem.  (Swift is every 12 minutes until 7pm, then every 20 minutes until end of service around 10pm – weekdays)  Our schedulers will coordinate on the evening /Saturday schedules.  

Community Transit and Metro, at the City of Shoreline’s request, have explored the possibility of moving the Swift/RapidRide E Line terminal south to the Shoreline Park-and-Ride at some future date.  This could enhance the City’s opportunities for transit oriented development with a centerpiece transit connection via these two rapid transit lines.  Analysis of transit service adjustments and range of operating costs have been done by Metro and provided to the City.   
Community Transit, Metro, Pierce Transit and Everett Transit participate in the Transit Integration Group and Puget Sound Regional Council's Transportation Operators Committee to coordinate their operations and regional transit policy.

3. Metro Transit staff followed up with the public commenters after the meeting, thanks for taking the extra time.  With regard to specific comments by these individuals,

a. What is the response to the suggestion about spacing Tunnel eastbound buses to spread out passenger demand and reduce the confusion (Miori)? 

The spacing of buses in the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel is difficult since buses are “platooned” together between Link light rail trains. Customers must sort themselves on the platforms as the buses are arriving and queue up for boarding. At busy stops like Westlake Station and University Street Station, the sorting of customers as buses arrive can feel a little chaotic, but Metro has not observed any major problems that would necessitate a change to operations. Creating additional bays/stops along tunnel platforms would require a significant management of the flow of buses through the tunnel and would require a supervisor to be stationed at each entrance to sort the buses. Not only would this increase operating cost, it would also delay customers as the buses try to enter the tunnel and would likely result in fewer buses able to operate through the tunnel (i.e. some routes would need to be removed from the tunnel).

b. Concern was expressed about a shelter in Sammamish (Miori, Stedman) and the lack of a shelter where additional buses would stop. 

Metro is planning to provide weather protection at the South Sammamish Park-and-Ride bus loop (Bay 1). It is Metro's intention to have shelter in place before the September 28, 2013 service change. This will accommodate the re-routed 216 riders that currently board at the sheltered stop for Bay 3. 

c. Concern was expressed that buses could not physically operate on the new 219 route (Issaquah Pine Lake Road?) due to a roundabout and traffic making left turns (Stedman) 

Route 216 and 219 buses will operate from Convention Place Station to Bear Creek Park-and-Ride. From I-90 through Sammamish, routes 216 and 219 will operate along Highland Drive NE, Issaquah-Pine Lake Road SE, and 228th Avenue NE. They will both serve the South Sammamish Park-and-Ride. Route 554 currently serves this path and operates in an articulated coach, as will routes 216 and 219. A map showing the traffic circle in question is shown below. Route 554 currently navigates this traffic circle.
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d. Concern was expressed about the safety of a bus crossing I-90 from the Highland Drive westbound on ramp to the HOV lane, constituent said this is dangerous for the 218s and would be dangerous for the 216s (Stedman). 

Metro's safety staff is ok with the I-90 weave from the Highland Drive on-ramp to the HOV lanes because the distance between Highland Drive and where the HOV lanes begin is of sufficient distance that bus drivers have time to execute safe lane changes. Additionally, bus drivers are not required to enter the HOV lanes right at the beginning on I-90 and can enter them at any place along the corridor that is safe to do so. If the customer notes bus drivers making unsafe lane changes they should contact Metro Customer Service to file a complaint. 

e. It was suggested that the 216 not stop on Mercer Island (Stedman) 

The original I-90 proposal discussed with the public included Route 216 no longer stopping at Mercer Island because the route did not meet the Route Directness Service Guideline. The number of riders boarding and alighting at Mercer Island is relatively low when compared to the travel time penalty to so many through-riders. However, due to concerns about a lack of capacity on Route 550 between Mercer Island and downtown Seattle and the inability to add more trips during the busiest time of the peak period, this proposal was dropped. If the proposal is adopted as is, Sammamish riders could use new Route 219 that will bypass Mercer Island instead of Route 216. 

f. Concern was expressed that the new 216 route would take more time (Stever, Miori, possibly Stedman). 

Using on-board Vehicle Location equipment, Metro performed segment travel time analysis and determined that service operating through Issaquah Highlands Park-and-Ride westbound in the morning will be similar to the existing Route 216 travel time and afternoon eastbound service will be faster. The travel time segment analysis used routes 218 and 269 travel times.
g. Mr. Rochelson had a question about scheduling the 214 trips that would still serve downtown Issaquah. 

 

Route 214 trips that operate to and from downtown Issaquah are expected to operate about every half hour and be offset with Route 554 to create 15-minute service frequency between Issaquah Transit Center and downtown Issaquah.
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